piToronto  Construction Update #3

April 21, 2023

Virtual Trailer Drop-in Meetings for

Sanitary and Storm Sewer Upgrades on Old Mill Drive
and Catherine Street

Contract: 20ECS-LU-01FP
Start Date: September 2021
New End Date: August 2023
*Timeline is subject to change.
This notice provides an update on the work to upgrade the storm and sanitary sewer system in your
area to reduce surface and basement flooding and information on biweekly virtual trailer meetings for
interested residents to attend and learn more about the progress of work.

Workers are currently continuing with ground improvement works to rescue the micro tunnel boring
machine and proceed with storm sewer installation on Old Mill Drive to alleviate the flooding of
basements in the area.

All remaining underground works and restoration of the tunnel shafts and parks will be completed by
the end of August 2023. There is no structural risk to the surrounding infrastructure, buildings or
roadway and the team will continue to ensure the safety of the community.

Traymore Park experienced overland flooding in early March due to a storm sewer surcharge caused
by a blockage in the existing local storm sewer. The City is working on cleaning out the blockage and
conducting investigations to resolve the issue. As a temporary solution, a by-pass pumping system is
now in place to alleviate any future surcharge at this location. We apologize for any inconvenience
and appreciate your patience as we complete this important work.

VIRTUAL TRAILER DROP-IN MEETINGS

Virtual trailer meetings will be held every two weeks, starting on April 27. The virtual trailer session
offers residents an opportunity to drop-in online and meet with the project team to ask questions
about the work that is happening. Councillor Perks will be in attendance.
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NEED MORE INFORMATION?

When? Biweekly on Thursdays from 10 to 11 a.m. starting April 27

Where? Join by going online to www.toronto.ca/oldmilldrive, click on News &
Updates to find the log-in or by phone at 416-915-6530 and enter the access
code: 245 797 38215

If you have questions about this construction project, please contact staff listed below.

Contract 20ECS-LU-01FP

Field Ambassador Aleesha Harris, 416-338-5497, BFPP@toronto.ca
TTY Hearing Impaired 416-338-0889

Service (Daily 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., closed holidays)

General inquiries 311

Thank you for your patience. Building a great city takes time. Better infrastructure for all of us is worth the wait
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